      Megaphone Booster Club Meeting
9/21/21
Prattville High School 
Lamoura Davis’s Room

Present: Parents of the 2021-2022 PHS Cheerleaders (see sign-in sheets).

I. CALL TO ORDER
	            The meeting was called to order by Renee Fulford at 5:45.

II. OFFICER REPORTS
· President, Renee Fulford, read the minutes from the August 17, 2021, Booster meeting and made a motion to approve the minutes.  Tara Thompson approved the minutes and Jill Cowart seconded.
· 2021-2022 Treasurer, Deanna Moreland accepted final balance payments.  She and Vice-President, Chris Peak, wrote receipts for payments.  Deanna also reimbursed parents for expenses associated with treat bags for the Varsity Football players, as well as any other expenses incurred.


III. OLD BUSINESS- None

IV. NEW BUSINESS
A. Fundraising:
· If you have any fundraising suggestions please contact Mandi Reiske or Andrea Dean, fundraising co-chairs. 
· Sheet sale will begin again in October for anyone interested in fundraising for next year’s bill. Official dates to be announced soon.
· Sponsorships were a huge success this year and the banner turned out great. It is being hung at all home games. 

	B. Sponsorships:
· Secretary, Allison Nicholson, has mailed thank you notes to all of our sponsors and updated the website with this year’s sponsors. 

	C. Spirit Table, Water Duty and Treat Bags:
· Thank you, Vice-President, Chris Peak, and all of the other parent volunteers who have helped with the success of the Spirit Table this season.  President, Renee Fulford, has assigned duties this year to share responsibilities among all cheer parents. If you have a conflict with any assignment, please contact Renee and a replacement will be found. 
· Renee will send reminders for the Spirit Table, water duty and treat bag duty for the remainder of the season.
· A special thank you to Kristin Nebhut for donating two coolers to the Booster Club.  In addition, thank you Greg Bowman for donating water for the remainder of the season. 

D. Upcoming Events:
· There are two more charter bus trips for away games this season. Cheerleaders will be provided $10.00 each for food. Cheer parents were asked to help sell football programs for the Quarterback Club and in return, they have offered to feed the cheerleaders after the away games. 
· We will have a Christmas party and a banquet at the end of the year. Dates and details TBA. 
· Senior night is October 1, 2021. Senior cheerleaders will be given a sash and flowers. 

V.  REMINDERS
· Booster meetings are being moved to the third Tuesday of the month. Lamoura Davis has graciously offered her classroom at PHS for our monthly meeting place. Reminders will be sent and attendance is important to stay up- to- date with all information.  
· Please be on the lookout for emails, Remind and Facebook as information and assignments for water duty, Spirit Table, and player treats will be shared. 
· Our next meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2021.


VI. The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 by Renee Fulford. 

Respectfully Submitted,

    Allison Nicholson
    Secretary 
                                                     

	

